March 20, 2023

Department for Environmental Protection
Division of Water

200 Fair Oaks Lane

Frankfort, KY 40601

RE: Wayne Powell Development
To Whom It May Concern:

| have reviewed the wastewater collections plans for the above referenced sewer line installation and find that the
proposed plans are acceptable.

The following comments are provided to satisfy Commonwealth of Kentucky Division of Water requirements.

System Capacity
The City of Franklin has determined that the wastewater system has sufficient capacity to serve this sewer
upgrade. The wastewater will be treated at the Franklin Wastewater Treatment Plant, KPDES # KY0027456.

The City of Franklin approves the connections for this proposed project and accepts responsibility for any
additional flow.

To the best of the City of Franklin's knowledge, the above-mentioned wastewater treatment facility has adequate
capacity to treat the current and anticipated flow and is not subject to excessive infiltration or excessive inflow
when compared to plant peak flow of 14.0 MGD.

Ownership of Wastewater Facilities

Upon completion of the project, the City of Franklin, after a period of one year, will accept ownership, operation,
and maintenance of the sewer facilities: providing that all required easements have been conveyed to the City,
that the alignment of the sewer allows for further extensions, and that the project has complied with the
Procedures for Developers, Standard Specifications, and Contracts entered into between the City and the
contractor. The City will assume all responsibility for meeting the permit conditions of the Commonwealth of
Kentucky, relating to water quality at out Wastewater Treatment Plant.

Sincerely,

///%"

Trent Coffee
Wastewater Superintendent
City of Franklin



